
BUTLER TOWNSHIP  
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MEETING 
JANUARY 8, 2018 

 
PRESENT: Lloyd Keckler, Mike Wertz, Danielle Helwig, John Phillips, Jon Holmes, The Bushey’s,  
Absent: Doug Bower 
 
Vice-Chairman Keckler brought the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
On a motion made by Wertz and 2nd by Keckler the December 2017 Board of Supervisors meeting minutes were 
approved.  Motion carried 2-0 
 
On a motion made by Wertz and 2nd by Keckler the January 2018 Reorganization meeting minutes were approved.  
Motion carried 2-0 
 
On motion made by Wertz and 2nd by Keckler the Supervisors approved the hiring of Matt Deardorff, as part time, 
at a rate of $17.00 per hour for as needed snow plowing effective immediately.  Motion carried 2-0 
 
A complaint came in from a homeowner, “Parson”, that the water lines to her mobile home are above ground and 
frequently freeze during cold spells.  The owner is questioning the Township about regulations and is inquiring as 
to how to remedy the situation.  Per discussion:  John Phillips does not believe this is a Township issue and the 
responsibility would fall on the park.  We would need to know more about the situation before we can act.  
Secretary will contact the owner. 
 
Emergency Management representatives:  On a motion made by Wertz and 2nd by Keckler the Supervisors 
approved the representatives to be Doug Bower and Mike Wertz.  Motion carried 2-0 
 
Zoning hearing appeal: John Phillips – The appeal has been filed.  The certified record has been presented to the 
court.  The whole package will be sent to the Judge assigned to the case.  He will call for a status conference to 
discuss how he will deal with the appeal.  99 percent of the time they are dealt with by briefs.  John feels that by 
next meeting we should know the date of the status conference. 
 
Mike Wertz briefly discussed the zoning meetings.  He is hopeful that we move forward a little faster in the future.  
General discussion took place.   
 
On a motion made by Wertz and 2nd by Keckler the Supervisors approved the expenditures through December 9, 
2018.  Motion carried 2-0 
 
On a motion made Wertz and 2nd by Keckler the Supervisors approved the December payroll.  Motion carried 2-0 
 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned.   
 
 
        Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
        Danielle Helwig 


